
 

Preface 
 

The 2nd International Conference on Renewable Energy and Environment Engineering 

(REEE 2019) has been successfully held in Munich, Germany on August 19-22, 2019.   

 

The proceedings are the result of REEE 2019, which presents 30 accepted articles selected 

from more than 70 papers submitted to the conference from 20 countries and districts 

including Thailand, China, Morocco, Romania, Macau, Spain, Iraq, South Africa, UK, USA, 

Colombia, South Korea, Germany, Turkey, Poland, United Arab Emirates, Indonesia, Mexico, 

New Zealand, Korea, Belgium, Kazakhstan, Czech Republic, India, etc. All of the papers 

were subjected to peer-review by the program technical committee members and international 

reviewers. All the papers are presented orally or by poster in parallel sessions.  

 

We also honored to have one very interesting keynote speech and three invited speeches by 

Prof. Elmar Bollin, Offenburg University of Applied Sciences, Germany; Prof. Dr. Jin Su 

Jeong, Universidad de Extremadura, Spain; Prof. Dr. Jorge Loredo, University of Oviedo, 

Spain and Prof. Dr. Aurel Lunguleasa, Transilvania University of Brasov, Romania 

 

On behalf of the organizing committee, I would like to express my sincere gratitude to guest 

editors, program technical committee members and international reviewers, who provided 

constructive criticism and stimulated comments and suggestions to the authors. It’s a tough 

work to select papers from the submissions, and without their hard work the proceedings will 

not see the light. Besides, we also want to thank the chairs, who are dedicated to make sure to 

run the conference smoothly, the keynote speakers and invited speakers who shared with us 

their precious research findings. The proceeding is a credit to a large group of people, and 

everyone should be proud of the outcome. 

 

We truly believe the participants will find the discussion fruitful, and will enjoy the 

opportunity for setting up future collaboration. We also hope REEE will one day become the 

leading conference in this specific academic area. 

 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Conference Chair 

Prof. Elmar Bollin 

Offenburg University of Applied Sciences, Germany 

 


